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YOLANDA KING So, Madam Chair, Item Number One on your agenda 

for today is public comment. 
 

  
MARILYN KIRKPATRICK ‘kay, this is the first time set aside for 

public comment on any Items on our agenda.  If I 
could just ask that - when you come forward to 
speak, please state and spell your name for the 
record. Please, no clapping and everybody will 
have three minutes.  And I have approximately 
thirty-five cards so – we will go through the 
process.   I’m not going to – so – I’m not gonna 
call your names cause I don’t wanna misspell 
anybody’s names but you can just line up at the 
podium and what I’ll do is – I’ll go through the 
cards as I see you and then – if I miss anybody, 
I’ll – do a final call for anybody that would 
like to speak, so good morning Miss Coleman. 
It’s almost afternoon. 

  
MARGARET ANN COLEMAN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Yes, good afternoon Commissioners; I stayed due 
to the fact of having more to say.  One of the 
items you have is o - overdose - recognition.  
You guys have created this epidemic of overdose 
approving we for the I’s.  The psychotic drug 
for the mind of controlling the feelings but 
mainly the brain just to open up that brain 
center across the street.  That is an illegal 
tactic.  As you know Thirteen Sixteen a Wizard 
is rightfully mize cause I paid for it.  Two 
thousand and one to two thousand and seven only 
this land ends a property, so that - that 
redevelopment in which Shanta Mulhughes – I mean 
-- taken from me and now you guys have placed 
Shanta Coleman in control and not giving me my 
respect as a family member with the same last 
name. And contacting me and sayin Miss Coleman, 
I know of you winning this money and the Board 
Members and Weekly have overpowered your rights.  
God is on the side of the people. Judgement Day 
is here today, now, every day when you think 
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COLEMAN wrong and do wrong.  And you’re not really fully 
helping all as myself and I know that for a 
fact. I’m still homeless.  My daughter is still 
psychotic and taking these – these opportunities 
smoking some herb that’s supposed to be 
controlling their eyes but is mentally 
destroying their brain and stagnating us. Twenty 
years is of correction.  The twenty-one year is 
for us all to have freedom, justice, and 
equality. And that is it. You’d think that two 
thousand and twenty-two is gonna arrive but if 
you don’t correct these problems of your lies 
and theft on me, personally (unintelligible) am 
a sun goddess that’s been viewed by the sun to 
given an opportunity to be viewed, properly 
dealing with nature.  Shanta Covin hates me.  
She don’t like me because if she did she 
wouldn’t default. She has – she has no title – 
titlement to have control over my money.  She 
knows about this. She should step down, or 
contact me, and involve me because Weekly left a 
seat that I should be sittin’ in empty. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, Miss Coleman. Next speaker, please. 
  
COLEMAN (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, Miss Coleman. Next speaker, please. 

If you could state and spell your name for the 
record, that’d be great. 

  
GINA GIAMBRA Does my three minutes start before my name or 

after? 
  
KIRKPATRICK No, starts after. 
  
GIAMBRA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Okay.  Hello, my name is Gina Giambra, G-I-A-M-
B-R-A I’d like to start off by saying God bless 
America, and our Constitution and freedoms.  I’m 
gonna go fast here so.  Addressing or ca – 
calling a public meeting to the Metropolitan 
Police Department and Joe Lombardo as soon as 
possible. Addressing a call for public hearing 
to actually get answers from questions we ask 
you, the panel. Addressing every time, we have 
come in here to oppose items. These items are 
still getting passed. Please explain this to us 
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GIAMBRA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

peons.  Addressing how many of you are being 
paid to sign off on items that go against 
Nevada’s constitution, the U.S. Constitution and 
what we the people oppose.  Addressing voting 
machines and hackers switching votes.  We know 
some of you weren’t elected but still got your 
position.  In the next elec - election here, we 
already know it’s going to be violated because 
of what’s going on in California.  We know that 
you guys follow California’s lead oh dark lord 
Sisolak. Addressing calling on the school police 
who are protecting monarchs such as yourself and 
not standing for the oath they took or what oath 
do our school and park police take?  Addressing 
masking children, it should be outlawed period. 
And vaccines which are not even vaccines. 
They’re gene altering poisons.  Everybody on 
this panel needs to be arrested for crimes 
against humanity if you allow forced masks and 
jobs on our children and people. Nevada is one 
of the only states you cannot seek compensation 
for medical injury and not force masks and jobs 
that cause mask health issues ranging to death.  
Yes, masks cause enormous health issues and job 
severe injury and death.  I understand most 
workers from nine to five such as yourself do 
not have the time to research true medical 
science that’s not bought and paid for by the 
CCP. That’s why we the people bring it here for 
you guys.  Well you guys seem to overlook every 
piece of data we come to you with. Why?  To us, 
that spells out corruption.  Simple political 
math.   I’m not sure where in Nevada 
constitution it says that people have to listen 
to the Commissioners Board and the Health 
District regarding their bodies to go in public. 
Because you monarchists are illegally going 
against Nevada constitution in Section Eight A, 
victims of crimes have rights and you’re making 
the cities victims of crimes.  You continue to 
violate so many sections of the Nevada 
constitution, just in Section One let alone 
Section Four. Have your lawyers let you guys 
know that?  If you continue this path with our 
children, workers, teachers, police, and 
military forcing them to do things they don’t 
want to do, businesses and institutions will 
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GIAMBRA lose in the long run.  As we the people will not 
condone or stand for this.  Ultimately, that 
will lead to rebellion, a revolution and 
possibly the next world war on the land of the 
Las Vegas valley. Now please tell me, is that 
what you want, bloodsheds - bloodshed on the 
streets of Las Vegas?  It’s your civil duty to 
address and assure the public you don’t want 
bloodshed on Las Vegas valley roads.  Because 
you are not stupid and understand the long-term 
possibilities. One nation under God we pray. 
Let’s also remember eventually David did have to 
throw the stone at – against Goliath.  Do you 
guys really want to know the jab ingredients?  
No, okay, well, there you go.   

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you ma’am.  Can I get you to sta – to 

spell your last name for the record please?             
  
GIAMBRA My father was William Joseph Giambra.  He was a 

boxer from -  Buffalo , Nev – Buffalo, New York 
and he brought us here in Las Vegas. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Can I just get you to spell your last name? 
  
GIAMBRA G-I-A-M-B-R-A.  I’m half Sicilian. 
  
KIRKPATRICK Okay, thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
JAMES BUTLER JR 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

J-A-M-E-S B-U-T-L-E-R Junior I stopped asking 
myself why that you guys act the way you do and 
the School District too, the School Board, I 
stopped ask – you guys are obviously being paid 
by somebody else. You’re being pa – not by the 
United – you’re gettin’ something on the side.  
Everybody realizes this. We’re all sick of this 
stuff. This is communism and you know it. I 
didn’t - I’m - I wonder, did we sign up for this 
stuff through the secret applications on these 
phones?  Did we sign up for communism somehow 
because that’s the attitude we’re getting?  
Like, we already signed up for this s*** and 
it’s already over.  I’d like to know; did we 
sign up communism through hidden contracts with 
the Chinese on these phones?  Did we sign up for 
hidden contracts?  I mean, I’m tellin’ ya, 
because this seems like you – it’s – it’s flat.  
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BUTLER JR There’s no life in you people.  It’s like we’re 
already screwed. I rejected the computer up 
until like three years ago because my kid was 
giving my problems at school.  So, I rejected 
that s***. You know what? I feel so happy today. 
I’m not brainwashed.  Youse are sold out. 
There’s nothing else.  The School District, they 
don’t look at – nobody looks at nobody.  I wanna 
know who’s payin’ your bills? Who’s – who’s 
payin’ your bills, that’s what I ask you. You 
know it’s bull****, you do. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
MINDY ROBINSON 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s Mindy Robinson M-I-N-D-Y R-O-B-I-N-S-O-N 
I’m here because my commissioner Justin Jones 
wants to label free speech as a public safety 
crisis to quote unquote take any action deemed 
appropriate toward it – to fight vaccine 
misinformation.  Like you have that right at 
all. Let’s talk about who’s really spreading 
misinformation here. So, every post you do 
online about the vaccine will be flagged as 
safe. Except there are no long-term studies, 
there’s no generational side effects, the short-
term side effects are pretty debilitating and 
fatal, and all the animals died during testing. 
Does that sound safe to you?  Last week, Rolling 
Stone did an article where injured people were 
getting turned away from the hospital cause 
there were so many Ivermectin overdoses.  That 
entire story was false. No cases like that 
existed there and the doctor they quoted didn’t 
even work there.  Speaking of Ivermectin, Fauci 
doesn’t want to recommend it but do you wanna 
know what he did recommend?  Remdesivir. Based 
on a whole study of one person. What he failed 
to mention was that it was cut short because it 
has a fifty-four percent mortality rate. One 
third of the people were getting kidney and 
organ failure and dying.  Does that sound safe 
to you?  Fauci did the same thing when he 
recommended AZT to AIDS patients.  Only one 
person survived the AZT test. One person in the 
placebo group that didn’t take it. Does that 
sound safe to you?  Or does that sound like 
misinformation to trick people into taking 
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ROBINSON something? Fauci illegally funded and created 
this virus to kill us, and he did it with a 
foreign enemy.   And that’s who you people are 
taking your medical advice from?  Not – not we 
the people with all our facts and studies. 
Doctor Evil that’s trying to kill us. Your job 
as a representative is not to do with a 
murderous doctor wants. Your job is to do what 
we the people want.  And you’re supposed to 
uphold the Constitution while you do it.  You 
want to dismiss me away as a conspiracy 
theorist, but you can’t debunk anything I said. 
This is all online if you really look for it and 
get off Google.  First off, discussing the side 
effects of an experimental injection is not a 
danger to our democracy. We are not a democracy. 
Democracy is mob-rule.  We are a constitutional 
republic.  And the Constitution protects us from 
people like you coming in and taking our 
property, our rights, and our freedom.  You are 
pushing people to fight for their lives, their 
children, their country. Do you think we’re just 
gonna give it up because you just do whatever 
the hell you want?   Because you’ve got a 
socialist on your Board because you’ve got 
people who don’t care about the constitution 
even though it’s in your job requirements. 
You’ve gotta decide what side you’re gonna be on 
in history. You wanna be the side of right? You 
wanna be on the side that’s poisoning everybody? 
Just remember, you’re gonna have to face us when 
you leave your houses and when you go out cause 
we’re gonna be here.  We’re waitin’ for you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK No clapping, thank you. 
  
ROBINSON I’m clappin’ 
  
KIRKPATRICK Go ahead. 
  
ANDREA PUZZI 
 
 

Hi, my name is Andrea Puzzi.  I’m here on behalf 
of my children. I don’t think people realize how 
important they are today. They’re our future and 
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PUZZI we’re mandating stuff for them.  That isn’t 
fair. My children are currently not in school 
because of a religious exemption and I’m waiting 
to hear back from Clark County School District 
lawyers.  So, my children are not getting the 
education that they deserve at this time.  So, I 
just hope that everyone realizes our freedom of 
speech and teaching our children, we’re all 
looking and they’re all watching us. So, I hope 
they can make the right decision.    

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
SHELIA STIRLING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you. Shelia Stirling with an I. S-T-I-R-L-
I-N-G. When the approved narrative gives false 
witness and false facts, and thousands and 
thousands of physicians and renowned scientists 
are silenced from speaking the truth, the 
people, we must speak up. We wanted to believe 
in you. We wanted to believe that you’d do the 
right thing.  Because we elected you to stand up 
for the people and for our rights and for the 
Constitution of the United States.  But that’s 
not what’s happening. So, when the inventor of 
the MRNA vaccine comes out and states and warns 
this vaccine is not safe, it is not meant for 
humans, do not take it, his voice has been 
pretty much silenced but there are probably a 
few million people that have heard his voice and 
I think we all better take heed. Because there’s 
hundreds and thousands of people dying that 
don’t have to. To allow false statements and 
lies that have cost thousands of lives and keep 
it going and have that be the narrative, that’s 
criminal.  And now you want to silence and 
punish and try to label people that are actually 
speaking the truth?  You want to label us as 
dangerous or terrorists o - whatever you want to 
do and be able to take action against the 
citizens?  Not only is that not constitutional, 
it’s against the Nevada Constitution but it’s 
really against common sense.  If you knew, if 
you don’t know the truth, find the truth. I’m 
happy, I’m a blood specialist and I’m happy to 
give you all the information that you need to 
understand what’s really happening here.  And if 
you do understand what’s happening and are 
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STIRLING pursuing this course of action anyway, then you 
become criminal yourself and will be held 
accountable. It’s just not right. Your 
resolution is – is really pushing of – the false 
narrative. And we just hafta stop.  We hafta 
seek to have the truth cause there’s only one 
truth.  And this is still America.  And this is 
still the United States of America. And you have 
to know that so many our citizens we’re being 
treated like we are in Communist China. When the 
studies of Ivermectin, you can’t get ivermectin 
in - in this state even though all over the 
world and there’s been huge studies where it has 
cut eighty-five percent to ninety percent of all 
deaths from COVID, so why would Nevada outlaw 
it?  Why is the government telling the 
pharmacies not to fill the prescriptions? When 
Remdesivir causes kidney failure within five to 
seven days and then as people come down, they 
put ‘em on a ventilator. Ninety-seven percent of 
all people put on ventilators never make it off. 
Why? Because it causes inflammation in the lung. 
It pushes the COVID back into the lung and 
eventually die. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. 
  
STIRLING Please – 
  
KIRKPATRICK Next - next speaker, please. 
  
ERIC JANG 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good afternoon, yes, good afternoon - 
Commission, Commissioners, my name is Eric Jang 
E-R-I-C J-A-N-G, my address is eighty-seven 
forty Autumn Valley Avenue, Las Vegas, NV in 
eight nine one two nine. I wish to speak on Item 
Number Nineteen, on the - the new contract for 
the voter registration system. Nothing – 
specific, I just wanted to give a quick shout-
out.  Next Tuesday is National Voter 
Registration Day and want to commend the 
Commissioners and especially the Clark County 
Election Department with our Registrar Joe 
Gloria with our – with his – right hand - Miss 
Lorena.   How tremendous the job they’re doing.  
And that’s for Item Nineteen. And lastly a 
little bit of personal privilege; I’m a son of a 
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JANG evangelical missionaries. We moved very early - 
back to Asia and where my parents run a church. 
Eighteen years ago, the first coronavirus, SARS, 
hit us really hard. I was in middle school.  We 
had to mask for four year. My graduation was 
cancelled. At that time, many parents, like many 
of the people here were scared.  We have a lot 
of misinformation. Taiwan, as many of you’ll 
know, oh yeah, our little flag’s here, is a 
target of China for the last fifty years. We 
didn’t know what was happening. We wore our 
masks, we washed our hands, we took our vaccine. 
Eighteen years later, we’re still strong, we’re 
still standing, and now we’re supplying the 
world’s more than half of your microchips. For 
every car, we help with it. So that’s my 
personal privilege of saying that it gets 
better, and we can live - we can fight through 
this together. 

  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
JANG  So, thank you so much. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please, next speaker, 

please. Do not speak out, 
  
UNIDENTIFIED Boo 
  
KIRKPATRICK Next speaker please. 
  
MAGALIENE ENYARD 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you. Magaliene Eyard E-N-Y-A-R-D and first 
of all, I’d like to say that I feel it’s very 
important all of us got to come together in 
peace and - pray that we can solve anything 
thats go on. Because everything happens for a 
reason alright, and it wouldn’t happen, and 
everybody is not involved in the reason whether 
it’s bad or good. Everybody’s not involved. And 
I’ve seen some – bad reasons in – neighborhoods, 
very very dirty. And - I like to comment on Las 
Vegas Boulevard, one of the worst streets, to 
me, named after the city, Las Vegas.  Somebody 
is in for it for that, not being upkept - 
abandoned buildings. Graffiti all over 
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ENYARD everywhere. Just ridiculous for a street named 
after the city. Then I walk through other sss - 
streets, like Charleston, Martin Luther King. 
Now if dirt – I mean not just put there, it’s 
been there for years.  And even the - orange - 
cement border across the street from this 
building, it’s orange in color, I live behind 
it. Whoever put that up four feet, whatever, 
behind it, they did not pick up the trash.  They 
just put it in front of the trash, and you can 
go see yourself. I saw that and I think that’s 
ridiculous but everybody on the Board, everybody 
in community cannot be in fault of that. That 
got to fall on certain people. And that should 
be straightened out because like I say, 
everything happens for a reason whether it’s a 
good reason or a bad reason. And we need to 
straighten out these reasons, to be honest   
Okay, thank you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
KELLY ADKISON 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My name is Kelly Adkison, for the record.  
That’s A-D-K-I-S-O-N. Well, we know you guys 
don’t listen to facts.  We know don’t listen to 
your Nevada constituents. We know you don’t 
follow science.  So the truth is, I’m not here 
to do any of those things. I’m here to redo a 
Notice of Maladministration. We’re submitting 
two today. One regarding Number Ninety-Six and 
one regarding Number Sixty-Six agenda items.  
Notice to agent is notice to principal and 
notice to principal is notice to agent, whereas 
your sworn oaths of office con – constitutes a 
contract with the people of Nevada.  As bonded 
trustees involuntary indentured servants, it is 
your duty to carry out the wishes of the people 
that granted authority for you to handle the 
peoples’ business.  When you violate your oath, 
you’ve committed a breach of contract.  Whereas 
the people have the absolute right to regulate 
their internal government and are guaranteed the 
right to reform, alter, or abolish government 
whenever the public good may require it.  
Article One, Section Two of the Nevada 
Constitution, when you ignore the peoples’ 
grievances, you’ve committed a breach of trust.  



BCC 09/21/21   Public Comment 1      PAGE 11 

ADKISON Whereas regarding Agenda Item Ninety-Six, the 
free exercise and enjointment of religious 
profession and worship without discrimination or 
preference shall forever be allowed in this 
state. And no person shall be rendered 
incompetent to be a witness on account of his 
opinions on matters of his religious belief.  
But the liberty of conscience hereby secured 
shall not be so construed as to excuse acts of 
licen – licentiousness, hard tough word, or 
justify practices inconsistent with the peace or 
safety of this state. Article One, Section Four 
of the Nevada Constitution licentiousness is the 
indulgence of the arbitrary will of the 
individual without regard to ethics or law or 
respect for the rights of others such as Agenda 
Item Ninety-Six.  The resolution of censorship, 
whereas every citizen may freely speak, write, 
and publish his sentiments on all subjects being 
responsible for the abuse of that right and no 
laws shall be passed to restrain or abridge 
liberty of speech or of the press.  Article One, 
Section Nine of the Nevada Constitution. Agenda 
Item Ninety-Six is a resolution of censorship.  
The people shall have the right to freely – have 
the right freely to assemble together to consult 
for a common good, to instruct their 
representatives, and to petition the Legislature 
for address of grievances. Censuring the 
people’s right to assemble, consult, in - 
instruct and redress their grievances is a 
violation of Article One, Sections Nine and Ten 
of the Nevada Constitution and the first 
amendment of the Constitution of the United 
States of America. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
UNIDENTIFED Good work woman 
  
UNIDENTIFED Come on 
  
BONNIE MCDANIEL 
 
 
 
 

Good morning, my name is Bonnie McDaniel. I am 
not a public speaker. I – I’m a sixty-two-year 
resident of Las Vegas and a forty-year open 
heart and head trauma nurse. Masks are more harm 
and do more harm to people than they do good.  



BCC 09/21/21   Public Comment 1      PAGE 12 

MCDANIEL If you take your paper mask Marilyn, and put it 
over a can of boiling water, you will find bugs 
and worms crawling out of it.  Those bugs and 
worms will crawl up your nose and into your 
brain. That is a fact.  Do it when you get home 
today. Masks inhibit the flow of oxygen to the 
bloodstream and lungs causing red blood cells to 
shrink and not be able to take up the oxygen 
needed for e -every organ of the body.  
Shrinking red cells cause sticky blood cells - 
clots, strokes, and heart attacks. The vaccine 
causes the spike proteins in the vaccine, it 
causes the cells to explode killing parts of the 
organ.  They do not stay in the arm where they – 
where the shot is given. In fact, the spike 
protein is the COVID germ and spreads rapidly 
causing COVID-19 in your body. You don’t need 
any part of the rest of the vaccine. It 
replicates over and over again in every cell and 
is never gone out of the body.  You will never 
cure COVID-19. These vaccines cause more 
problems for people, and especially for children 
causing harm to their vo - re – rep - 
reproductive organs which, in the long run, may 
cause them to be sterile or deliver malformed 
children.  Do you want that on your heads 
because it is on your heads and Tig, you should 
be paying attention and not reading your 
computer? 

  
UNIDENTIFIED Yep 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGBLE) 
  
MCDANIEL 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This vaccine was developed – ma -this vaccine 
was developed, not tested to reduce the 
population of the world.  This is the world’s 
gas chambers as in World War II for the Jews. 
Never should a vaccine be mandated or law – or 
made law in order to prevent some from working.  
For some cannot take them because of pre-
existing conditions or they already have the 
antibodies because they had COVID or they have 
just a damn good immune system.  Not to mention, 
it’s against the law in the Nuremburg code. And 
every one of you can be sued for the Nuremburg 
code.  Don’t fall into that group that – that 
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MCDANIEL makes such rulings.  You personally could have - 
could be held responsible.  And if it comes down 
to it, we will take you to court. Stop listening 
to the politicians and do -Dr. evil Fossi who’s  
in the – who’s making millions by having this – 
by developing this vaccine and paying for it out 
of his funds.  Thank you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please.  Please do not 

clap.  Please. ‘kay, next speaker. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED Thank you. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED Thank you. 
  
CLARK BOSSERT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hi, my name is Clark Bossert C-L-A-R-K B-O-S-S-
E-R-T and I’d like to just read Ninety-Six so 
everybody’s fresh. It says discuss approving a 
resolution declaring health misinformation a 
public health crisis and take any action deemed 
appropriate. What I’d like to say is that this 
such a bad look. This is such a bad look for 
you. To even put this, you know, on the agenda 
to say hey, we’re going to discuss having health 
information – health misinformation be a public 
health crisis. And then take any action deemed 
appropriate? I mean, I don’t know if you realize 
the optics of how this sounds. It sounds so bad.  
It sounds so draconian. It sounds so Unamerican. 
And this is the type of thing that we all 
notice. We all notice this. We’re here, we’re 
reading it. People in Nevada care about this 
stuff and we’re not having it. So, private 
discussions about COVID are always gonna happen.   
My background is in engineering and in central 
finance. I’ve spent my career in higher 
education and my wife is an ICU nurse. And, I 
had COVID. Obviously, it’s - it’s a real disease 
and I still, you know, cannot taste 
substantially what I used to. But, you know, 
science, you know math, physics, biology, 
chemistry are perfect, but our understanding of 
those scientific disciplines is not perfect.  
And then our application, you know of providing 
vaccines, trying to have a scientific remedy to 
COVID is even worse.  And, you know, I’m all for 
science, that’s what I’ve spent my background 
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BOSSERT in, I work in that, but, you know, I don’t 
appreciate only having one narrative. It’s - 
It’s not acceptable, it’s not okay. You know, my 
wife sees things in the hospital and my other 
friends in the medical field here in Las Vegas, 
they say all the time, I’ve got a patient, he 
just came in. You know, twenty-six-year-old 
male, bilateral pulmonary embolism, and a look 
in the chart and he’ll have, you know, Pfizer or 
Modera two weeks earlier. And the hospital 
administration will say bury it, just bury it. 
And these are the types of things that, you 
know, we’re talking about and you can’t limit 
that type of conversation and so, of course, 
there is an official narrative that the 
government is trying to put out and there’s an 
agenda behind it and I don’t know what orders 
are being passed down to you but I’m saying, 
that, you know, we want to have a great Board of 
Commissioners. And we want to have a Board of 
Commissioners that’s responsive to what Nevadan 
what – what Nevadans are seeking and wanting.    
And, this is just completely in the opposite 
spirit, you know, and it just sounds like such a 
punishment. You know, that – that, they would be 
considered a public health crisis. So, our 
understanding, if anybody claims that they’re 
understanding of COVID is perfect, they’re a 
total liar. So, even, you know, Fauci or anybody 
throughout the last eighteen months that said I 
know ex- exactly what’s happening, I know what 
we should do, and I know where we should go from 
here is just not true. So, this is an adapting 
thing and to cut out or criminalize private 
discussions or discussions on Facebook or 
elsewhere saying hey, this is what I’m seeing, 
that’s just totally wrong. And of course, it’s 
fine if the CDC has their narrative but you 
know, don’t even try to step on people’s rights 
to have - 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please 
  
BRIAN DAVIS Brian Davis. Here to speak on – Item sixty-six 

and – ninety-six. I served you guys with a 
Notice of Mal – Maladministration.  There’s a 
lot of things I could say that might be 
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important to me – or important to people in the 
crowd or people in the town but what I think is 
most important to bring to your attention is 
what might be important to you guys. If you guys 
haven’t seen Project Veritas and especially the 
latest video they just released, I encourage you 
to take some breaks before you vote on this and 
go watch this ten-minute video. Because, the 
truth is turning, turning the tide and I don’t 
know if you guys have noticed that, but the tide 
is turning on this subject. You guys want to be 
on the right side of history? I encourage you to 
not vote yes on these items, okay? You don’t 
want this to lead to something even worse for 
you guys. The optic is on where you’re at right 
now. The optic is on your vote. People are 
watching what happens. And if you guys vote down 
freedom of speech, freedom of action, with what 
chure doing here, it’s not gonna go well for 
you. People are gonna remember what chu did here 
today. I encourage you guys to take a break, 
look at that video, realize the tide is turning 
against you. And vote accordingly.  You guys 
understand? You guys all hearin’ me?  Tick you 
hearin’ me? 

  
UNIDENTIFIED Mmhmm 
  
DAVIS Okay, good, good. William, you got – you get 

that? You get the tide is turning? 
  
KIRKPATRICK Mi-Mister Davis, if you could keep it to the 

whole Board as a whole.   
  
DAVIS -the whole Board, okay.   
  
KIRKPATRICK Yeah. 
  
DAVIS You guys all hear me then, right? You guys all 

hear me? Okay, so the tide is turning  and I 
encourage you guys to realize that. Vote with 
the people, not against them.   

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Okay? 
  
DAVIS I got a minute. 
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KIRKPATRICK ‘kay, go ahead. 
 

DAVIS Alright. There’s no rush, right.  You guys can 
take a little break? Figure out whatcha need to 
do in the next few minutes. Let’s see, what else 
was I gonna say. Something important. (No 
audible dialog) Well, it’s not comin’ to me 
right now.  You know how it is, standing up 
here, thinkin’ about whatcha gonna say for a 
while, say what’s important, you sit down and 
then it comes back. (No audible dialog) Can I 
wait until he comes back? No. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Sorry, thank you Mister Davis. I’ll let you go 

your next fifteen seconds. 
  
DAVIS (No audible dialog) Alright, he’s back. I can 

go.    
  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker, please. 
  
JULIE PANG-KEE Is it my turn? 
  
KIRKPATRICK Mmhmm 
  
PANG-KEE My name is Julie Pang-Kee and I’m here to tell 

you - 
  
KIRKPATRICK Miss Pang-Kee, can I get you to spell your last 

name, please? 
  
PANG-KEE P-A-N-G hyphenated K-E-E 
  
KIRKPATRICK Okay, go ahead. 
  
PANG-KEE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I’m here to point out something about Agenda 
Ninety-Six.  It’s addressing misinformation. So 
far right now misinformation is going round 
right now that the COVID-19 vaccine is safe, 
effective, and keeps you from contracting it and 
spreading it. So, here’s what I wanna tell you.   
I don’t know why you keep telling people that 
the COVID-19 vaccine prevents the spread of 
COVID-19 and protects people.  If you’re worried 
about misinformation concerning the mad 
scientist Fauci, Wuhan 19 – COVID 19 my wu 
attack virus, maybe you should cover your tracks 
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PANG-KEE carefully. You let Allegiant Stadium give false 
hope and false sense of security to who knows 
how many people on the day of the first Raiders 
game in Nevada. Your propaganda favorite search 
engine Google states that people had to have 
proof of vaccination of COVID-19 to enter the 
stadium to see the game. However, it clearly 
shows on all the Google searches that the 
vaccine takes two weeks to become fully 
effective so why did you think they could enter 
the stadium with false protection?  Stop 
trampling on our constitutional rights. We are 
watching and we will expose you. You can’t 
silence us. This is medical fascism. 

  
UNIDENTIFED Amen 
  
UNIDENTIFED Amen 
  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. 
  
BRIAN LAMORTE Good afternoon. Sergeant Major s -Brian Lamorte 

L-A-M-O-R-T-E. Will be kinda s - short here. 
You’re stepping on our – our rights.  It’s 
tyranny. And I’ve been overseas, and I’ve seen 
tyranny in action. I’ve stood in torture 
chambers in Afghanistan. I don’t want to see it 
here. You’re going down a slippery slope and it 
scares the crap outta me. I didn’t fight twenty-
six years in special forces to stand here in 
front of you guys and explain to you you’re on a 
slippery slope. Please think about what chure 
doing. Don’t step on our rights, it’s the 
Constitution. And I hafta ask the – the 
Commissioners if their loyalty is to the 
Constitution or is your loyalty Justin Jones? 
Have a good day. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, sir.  Next speaker, please. 
  
LENEE NASTAV 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good afternoon. Also, on Item Number Ninety-Six, 
my name is Lenee Nastav L-E-N-E-E N-A-S-T-A-V. 
You don’t know me, but you’ll remember me.  Not 
only am I an American citizen, forty-eight years 
strong, I’m also an intelligent, awakened 
citizen with common sense. Being an American 
citizen is not only in my mind, it is in my 
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NASTAV 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

heart and in my soul of which you have no access 
or governing right to. What does this mean? It 
means I’m an American patriot. But most 
importantly, it means I’m not afraid of the 
likes of you. You’re the ones who are afraid of 
people like me. You’re afraid of we the people.  
You the Commissioners and all other elected 
officials currently in office fear us and n - 
not the other way around. We are not afraid of 
you or your mandates or fearmongering. Here’s a 
fact that can’t be censored; according to the 
Library of Congress in Nineteen Fourteen, the 
start of World War I, John Basil Barnhill, an 
author and lecturer, who was engaged in da - in 
debates against socialism, wrote when the people 
fear the government, there’s tyranny. When the 
government fears the people, there’s liberty.  
Former President JKF remarked – on the twentieth 
anniversary of the Voice of America, Department 
of Health, Education, and Welfare, February 
Twenty Sixth, Nineteen Sixty Two, stated we are 
not afraid  to entrust the American people with 
unpleasant facts, foreign ideas, alien 
philosophies and competitive values. For a 
nation that is afraid to let its people judge 
the truth and falsehood in an open market, is a 
nation that is afraid of its people. You want to 
censor free speech regarding experimental COVID-
19 gene therapy drug, its side effects and 
number of deaths. You think that you can censor 
truth and facts and control our minds. Well, I 
can tell you that you cannot control or 
manipulate me nor can you manipulate the written 
constitution of the United States of America nor 
the written constitution of the State of Nevada. 
Declaration of Independence reads we hold these 
truths to be self-evident that all men are 
created equal. That they are endowed by their 
creator certain in - inalienable rights that 
among these are life liberty and the pursuit of 
happiness. That to secure these rights, 
governments, that’s you, are ins – instituted 
among men deriving their just powers from the 
con – consent of the governed.  That’s us. 
According to the National Archives dot gov, John 
Adams, the second President of the United 
States, gave the following statement during his 
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NASTAV argument for defense in December Seventeen 
Seventy; facts are stubborn things. In whatever 
may be our wishes, our inclinations, or the 
dictates of our passions, it cannot alter the 
state of facts in evidence. I will close my 
statement with the Constitution of the State of 
Nevada. The Nevada Constitution was framed by a 
convention of delegates chosen by the people and 
was approved by the vote of the people in 
territory of Nevada in Eighteen Sixty-Four.  In 
the Declaration of Rights, Article One, Section 
One, of this constitution states all men ar – 
are by nature, free and equal and have certain 
inalienable rights among which are those are 
enjoying and defending life and liberty, 
acquiring, possessing, and protecting property, 
pursuing and obtaining safety and happiness. In 
Article One, Section Nine, regarding liberty and 
speech of the press, it states every citizen may 
freely speak, write, and publish his sentiments 
on all subjects, being responsible for the abuse 
of that right. And no law shall be passed to 
restrain or abridge freedom of speech or of the 
press in all criminal prosecutions and civil 
actions for libels, the truth may be given in 
evidence to the jury and if it shall appear to 
the jury that the matter or charge is libelous, 
is true, and was published with good motives, 
and for justifiable ends, the parties shall be 
acquitted or exonerated. Please adhere to the 
constitutions of our country and of our state.  
Please vote no for censoring freedom of speech. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you.  Next speaker, please. 
  
ANGEL RIVERA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My name is Angel Rivera A-N-G-E-L R-I-V-E-R-A.  
this is about resolution number ninety-six.  
Just want to talk about how the devil is in the 
details. Vagary is an open platform that leads 
to abuse of power. The way Ninety-Six is worded 
is very vague about misinformation and actions 
taken against mis – misinformation. So I ask you 
this; what are you considering as information? 
Is it anything that goes against your weaponized 
narrative? Is it new information that is vital 
for the public to know? Who decides what the 
information is? Is it you, a small panel of 
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RIVERA power-hungry oligarchs? The corrupt meda?  Or 
the pharmaceuticals who profit from sickness and 
suffering. And what platforms will you be 
monitoring to – for this misinformation?   Are 
you going to monitor our social media, our 
protests, independent news sites? And what 
actions do you plan to take against us? Are you 
going to shut us down, are you going to ban us, 
take us into court or even incarcerate us?  And 
how far do you plan to take this? After the 
mandates, what’s next, religion, education? All 
these are details that you’re either ignorant of 
or you’re hiding. Either way, this is proof 
you’re afraid the people because you’re trying 
to rush us through at the end of the assembly.  
Just as the corrupt elite managed to use 
political correctness to breach the first 
amendment, so this agenda will be used to 
systematically dismantle our first amendment 
rights. Rights that were given to us by gods. 
Rights that an entire kingdom was defeated for. 
So once again da devil is in da details. 
Vagary’s an open platform that leads to the 
abuse of power. This resolution cannot be 
considered until every detail is made known to 
the people because this is a government of the 
people, by the people, and for the people. Don’t 
forget that. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, sir. Next speaker, please.   
  
MARIO IZZO 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My name is Mario Izzo I-Z-Z-O is last name 
spelling. And I didn’t really prepare much.  I’m 
just gonna go off the cuff here. But I want to 
speak to all of you as people - man to man, man 
to woman and just say realize what chure doin.  
Realize that you have a choice to make. You – 
you - you’re gonna try to take away freedom of 
speech. And when we say freedom of speech, we’re 
just talking about the truth, right? The truth 
arises. We want to share it and you tell us it’s 
misinformation, it’s a health crisis?  Who – 
who, just like my buddy said, Angel, who’s 
deeming that a health crisis – who’s deeming 
that information false? Is it you guys? Is it 
the pharmaceuticals? Is it the big boys up top, 
right? Just remember one thing: we’ve all been 
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IZZO little kids at one point. We’re all little boys 
and little girls one time. And remember being in 
school, remember doing something bad, your mommy 
or daddy would smack you on your hand as 
consequences for the things you did. Remember 
that? 

  
UNIDENTIFIED You can’t smack ‘em on the hand – 
  
IZZO Oh, I’ll be - I’ve smacked my boy in the hand 

I’ll tell you that right now. No one is gonna 
tell me I can’t do that. But- here’s the thing, 
don’t forget there’s consequences for all the 
things you guys do. All the choices that you 
make. God gave us the inalienable right, he said 
he’d never take away our free will, our freedom 
of choice. God wouldn’t do that. So, if you 
think we’re gonna let man do that, you’re out of 
your mind. And just understand that the choices 
that you all make here on this panel today, 
there will be consequences, I promise you dat.  
There will be consequences for thes - the 
choices that you make. If you – if you take away 
or try to take away our freedom of speech, there 
will be consequences. It might not be your mommy 
or daddy smacking you on your hand, but I 
promise, it will be something. Don’t ever forget 
that. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED Amen 
  
JOANNE ESSLINGER Joanne Esslinger E-S-S-L-I-N-G-E-R and I would 

like to ask each of you’re a question. You say 
that you follow the science, correct? Everybody, 
one at a time. Do you follow the science, yes or 
no?   

  
KIRKPATRICK Ma – ma’am, we – we can’t respond so if you just 

wanna just go ahead and finish your comments. 
  
ESSLINGER 
 
 
 
 

As a group, you all follow the science, correct? 
Correct? Okay. In a scientific experiment, if 
you leave even one bit of data out of the 
equation, it’s considered corrupt. If you ban 
what you people consider misinformation, doesn’t 
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ESSLINGER 

that make you all corrupt? You should think 
about that. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you.  Next speaker please. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
TY OLSEN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ty Olsen. O-L-S-E-N How in the world can you 
ever justify that you have the right to censor 
our freedom of speech? There’s not a court in 
the land that can supersede our God given right 
in the Constitution, let alone the Clark County 
Commissioner Board. I don’t need to be a lawyer 
to know whether or not this could be legal under 
whatever laws you might twist to justify it.  
It’s just simply wrong. Freedom of speech 
without malice, being true to yourself, just 
cannot be silenced and would be criminal to do 
so. This is America. To whomever brought this to 
the agenda and whoever votes yes to this, I 
don’t know how you can call yourself an American 
or a patriot. A yes vote would prove to everyone 
you’re a communist stance and would become an 
enemy of the public. Are you trying to provoke 
civil unrest? Because that’s what you’re gonna 
get. When the government – is going to address – 
when is the government going to address the CDC 
VAERS database reporting of one million five 
hundred nineteen thousand three hundred fifty-
four adverse events and fourteen thousand nine 
hundred and twenty-five deaths to date? Or is 
this just disinformation or misinformation?  
I’ll tell you what is disinformation. Was when 
the CCS Board asked Southern Nevada Health 
District doctor if the vaccine is gene therapy 
in the public meeting. He said it wasn’t and the 
people got confused because the term MRNA and it 
doesn’t affect your DNA. I wanna correct this 
misinformation. The so-called gene is – the so-
called vaccine is gene therapy. There are plenty 
YouTube videos explaining how it was intended to 
work, so here’s a quick explanation of MRNA, 
which is a sequence of genes.  It’s surrounded 
by multiple nano lipids, one of which is PEG, 
polyethylene glycol, a cancer-causing substance.  
This lipid envelopes carries and delivers the 
MRNA to and into the cell. This is where the 
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OLSEN ribosome uses the MRNA or genes to make billions 
of virus-spiked proteins which are the – then 
expressed out of the cell. This is gene therapy.  
I don’t know what else to explain it. This is – 
it is still debatable if the MRNA is entering 
the nucleus of the cell and using a process of 
reverse transcriptase to integrate with the DNA 
of your cells. According to a rese - researcher 
Doctor Richard Fleming through analyst of a 
study of an electron microscope has proven to 
him that this is happening. Originally, the 
spike proteins were supposed to stay in the arm 
and the spikes to be identified by the immune 
system creating antibodies. This did not happen, 
and these spikes are circulating throughout the 
body and are proven to be pathogenic causing all 
sorts of injury and death.  The CDC already knew 
this was going to happen by publishing a list of 
forty injuries including death two months prior 
to the rel – release of the jab in anticipation 
of collecting this data. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank – thank you sir.  Next speaker please. 
  
ADAM SCHAFFER My name is Adam Schaffer S-C-H-A-F-F-E-R 
  
KIRKPATRICK I’m sorry sir, ca - I didn’t hear your first 

name. 
  
SCHAFFER Adam Schaffer 
  
KIRKPATRICK Okay 
  
SCHAFFER Yeah 
  
KIRKPATRICK Go ahead. 
  
SCHAFFER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I’d like to just more or less connect with all 
of you on a human level. What exactly are you 
tryin’ to do? We have a health crisis. You 
lawmakers say – honest solution. Everybody needs 
to get vaccinated. So, you’re lookin’ at some of 
the people, probably even in this room, thinkin’ 
you know, they’re conspiracy theorists, and 
they’ve gone down the wrong path with what 
they’re thinking. We do that as humans. You take 
a group of - collection of data here, a 
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SCHAFFER collection of data here, we as humans, we’re 
curious. We wanna find cause effect. We link 
groups of data that may not have – any type of 
relationship. We’re lookin’ at other people who 
want to correct that. We wanna use our power to 
– accomplish something good, even if it’s the 
wrong way. No, that’s not the right way. I’ll 
use you, Commissioner Jones, as an example 
because you were the one who brought forth this 
- ninety-six. What was your thinking? 

  
KIRKPATRICK Sir, if you could address the whole Board, that 

would be helpful. 
  
SCHAFFER Well, he was the one that brought ninety-six  to 

so – 
  
KIRKPATRICK I know sir, but in public comment- 
  
SCHAFFER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- but in that general sense to create that, it’s 
– you know, not enough people getting 
vaccinated. Over here, God, these people are 
printing our misinformation. Ya link them, 
someone linked them together and said hey, 
they’re not getting vaccinated because this imis 
- misinformation. No, eighty million people got 
- didn’t get a vaccine because they have eight 
million different reasons. And what is inf - 
misinformation? Yellow or - red number forty by 
the FDA is a – is safe to use in America. EE – e 
– mc European Medicine Agency deems it poison.  
It’s banned in Europe. They use the same data. 
Who’s -   who’s misinformed? Who’s putting out 
misinformation?  The exact same data, you have 
two sets of academia qualified individuals that 
one – one is banned, it’s poison, one is sayin’ 
it’s – it’s safe.  How can you, as a group, look 
at information and say this is misinformation?  
We need to ban that. How - how can you do that? 
Now it just doesn’t make sense. It’s not who we 
are as a nation. It’s not who we are as humans. 
So, I appeal to you, looking into yourselves and 
sayin’ is this the road we want to take? Even 
for its – for overall good for the common good. 
It’s the wrong approach. Lead with fear, no, you 
lead with love. You take the stand and all your 
morals, all your upbringing - 
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KIRKPATRICK Thank you, sir. Next speaker please. 
  
CHRISTINA KETTLER Christina Kettler K-E-T-T-L-E-R   Reuters came 

out with a story that the heart inflammation 
risk is boosted by the vaccine.  Heart 
inflammation is more common among men following 
the vaccination, myocarditis. Maurice Reggie 
Shepperson was a Las Vegas Southwest flight 
attendant. He died after receiving the vaccine 
and catching COVID. How dare you want to limit 
our speech to the truth and free thinking for 
what is right because we all know you’re 
involved in some sick, dark stuff. So, there’ll 
be a day when we outnumber you. But right now, 
you think you’re doin’ it to us. When tyranny 
becomes law, rebellion becomes duty. So, how 
dare you, how dare you, how dare you. You’re 
poisoning our children, and this is disgusting.  
You’re making them wear masks all day and it’s 
not right. And you’re not wearing masks to your 
own birthday party.   

  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KETTLER I’ll see you next time. 
  
KIRKPATRICK Next speaker, please no clapping, please come on 

next speaker. 
  
P.J. BELANGER 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P J Belanger B-E-L-A-N-G-E-R.  I’m gonna count 
to three and then I’m gonna read the – rule from 
the disabled.  One, two, three. It says up in 
your Ethics Committee here that those of us with 
disabilities need to be taken consideration of 
and I think those officers that have – but I 
need to let you all know, since you obviously 
didn’t know. Additional requirements, 
accommodations, and notice. Accommodations for 
public bodies shall make reasonable efforts to 
assist and accommodate persons with physical 
disabilities during the attendance. Mine is 
physically visible. And you violated me. So, 
just to make sure you knew, I – please don’t 
violate us anymore. Notice to persons who 
request notice of meetings, additional 
requirements in consideration for physical or 
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BELANGER mental health. So please make sure that the next 
person that asks and tells you and especially 
when it’s visible to – they can’t wear masks.  
You know, go ahead and follow your rule, that’d 
be great. So, I have a minute of a half. Fauci 
is part of Operation Paperclip from the 
Communist Germany regime. Those of you who have 
not done your research, shame on you. I thought 
we were the United States of America and you’ll 
are making it anything but united. Your global 
efforts, your global endeavors, your new world 
order is more important than the people. If 
that’s so, then you need to give up your seat. 
You’re in the wrong job. You’re not working for 
the people. You’re working for the enemy. And, 
you become the enemy, unfortunately. That’s sad, 
right? When you wanted to take a job working for 
the people. Why would you want to become the 
enemy of the people? And, before you continue 
to, try to think that this Communist regime 
that’s tryin’ to take over our country and 
poison all of our children and masks, before you 
make this vote, I highly recommend and I 
actually, by the authority of this building 
being the people’s. The people need to see the 
medical documentation at MeehanMD dot com M-E-E-
H-A-N MD dot com. I’ll give you a second. Go 
ahead and look it up now.  MeehanMD dot com. If 
you care. If you do care, you’ll take a look. 
For yourself, for your own children, for your 
own family. MeehanMD dot com. Take the diapers 
off of our faces. Free our faces. The shot, 
which is designed to see how many people will 
comply before they bring on the actual mark of 
the beast shot. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. 
  
JASON NELLIS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello I’m Jason Nellis.  First off well – what – 
how do you get to decide what misinformation is 
– when, ya know, there’s all kinds of 
conflicting studies and everything and - so many 
scientists and doctors have come forward saying 
vaccines dangerous and everything, I can - get 
into details but I don’t want to get into 
specifics. The point is, you are not supposed to 
be – censoring, meddling in our free speech and 
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NELLIS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- Justin Jones, the one who - who’s pushing this 
- and articles in the news - ya know, at the 
last meeting I was at was sayin’ that the sticks 
we - were working better than the carrots. We 
are not animals. And it is – in studies of 
history shows that one of the mid-term stages of 
leading to genocide are to equate the – the 
people, the enemy, whatever to animals and 
vermin and - disease-types. I don’t – I refuse 
to believe that our civilization would succumb 
to this. I don’t, I mean, I just don’t think 
that’s gonna happen because I believe in 
humanity. I don’t believe – we could – su - 
succumb to this grim dystopian nightmare and 
repeat history in this dark new science and tech 
worshiping way.  But that – we take all that 
information available to us from our lessons, 
take that wisdom – learn from shameful and 
painful mass experiences and stop ourselves from 
falling into this pit and stop false forces like 
those you may or may not be aware of - the 
intentions of and – and that we have to rise up 
while you guys and those above you keep striking 
while the iron is hot.  I know what happened 
earlier we all were riled up. It’s very 
understandable that we were - riled up. I mean – 
not gonna to get into what exactly happened 
there. I mean it was way out of line but it’s 
understandable when you’re tryin’ to take away 
part core of our constitution so - why can’t we 
get along, we can get along with each other and 
care for each other in any way that we see as 
helpful and a vital part of that is free sharing 
of ideas and remedies - verified treatments and 
speculations too. Even when people are wrong but 
when leaders – are leaders try to make laws to 
shut us up or mandates to infringe on our Bill 
of Rights, constitution, our human rights to 
speak what we think and believe than our country 
is – are - this country is not new to the 
concept of liberating ourselves. And no law – as 
– pointed out earlier no law or tank or – or 
cams or nukes or gavels can – can govern our 
will and our soul and you’re seeing the soul – 
the soul and the will of the people and I hope 
you listen this time as – as many people pointed 
out,  that images lookin’ bad, people are 
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NELLIS watching you closely a – I mean the world is 
watching – and yeah, other countries are smart 
enough to be backing off of this and I hope you 
do to so that we can – we can heal as a 
community. Thank you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you.  Next speaker please 
  
KERRI DOMINGUEZ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello, good afternoon. My name is K-E-R-R-I D-O-
M-I-N-G-U-E-Z I am here as my last resource. 
Obviously if you guys pass this violatory – 
anti-constitutional mandate or whatever you want 
to call it to mask it as legal, it will be the 
end of humanity. And yes, this might sound 
dramatic but it’s, I don’t have the right words 
to express how bad this new world order will 
affect humanity in general regardless of your 
nationality, regardless of your race. This will 
end all human liberties because this gene 
therapy injection that should not be called 
vaccine, not only is killing a lot of people, 
okay, not only will kill a lot of people that 
get it but will turn every single person that 
gets vaccinated into transhumans. This is not a 
made-up conspiracy theory that I read online on 
some crazy blog, this is a research study proven 
this is a gene therapy injection, okay, and I 
know you guys know this. It will turn every 
single human in transhumans. Transhumans do not 
have human rights. We already see that you guys 
are stripping us from every single right that 
every single human bein’ has. Freedom of choice, 
freedom of speech, freedom of breathing. What’s 
next?  You don’t comply, you get shot? You don’t 
comply, you go into a FEMA camp? Is that – is 
that the – is that the next protocol? I mean, it 
just terrorize me. I don’t watch the news. You 
know why? Because if I watch the news for more 
than five minutes, I will probably end up 
believing in this plandemic. And it’s sickening.  
That all the people that work for the government 
are not doing anything to stop this. Because 
it’s as simple as you turning your back on this 
crazy insane plan. To control humans. We are 
humans. God gave us a spirit. This vaccine will 
strip every single human from their spirit 
connection to God, the creator, and you guys are 
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DOMINGUEZ complying to this nonsense. You guys are 
complying to this. I don’t even have a word to 
say, to explain how abysmal, and how disgusting 
this is. It’s your responsibility to research. 
I’ve done my research. Why isn’t there a public 
medical debate all over the world and every 
single language, translated into every single 
language. Why are being forced to keep our 
mouths shut and not say what’s really happening? 
Why do you wan – guys want so bad for us to stop 
sayin’ the truth? Callin’ us centered 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you – next. Thank you. Next speaker please 
  
DOMINGUEZ -you can’t take my life but- 
  
KIRKPATRICK Go ahead 
  
DOMINGUEZ -you will never, ever take my soul. 
  
UNIDENTIFED Excuse me 
  
KIRKPATRICK We’re done, thank you. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Go ahead. 
  
FRANCES DEANE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good afternoon ladies and gentlemen. My name is 
Frances Deane and I apologize for showing up 
here looking like this today. I wasn’t gonna 
come but then I started hearing the same old, 
repetitive masks er, and freedom of speech and 
shots and whatever trans - forming humans are. I 
want to remind you, Marilyn, maybe you remember, 
Justin, you look a little young, Tick, you’ll 
remember the babies that were born with little 
arms and little legs. Some of them died. There 
called the thamaldihide babies. For five years, 
from Nineteen Fifty-Seven to Nineteen Sixty-Two, 
the federal government and Europe, and the 
United States gave these pills for morning 
sickness to mothers that caused growth 
deformities to their babies. FDA sanctioned the 
whole bit. What these people are saying, and I 
know you don’t want to hear about more masks, I 
get that. These people are scared. Our federal 
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DEANE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KIRKPATRICK 
 
JUDY LESLIE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

government has not been infallible. They’ve not 
always made the right decisions and they’re 
asking you for the opportunity to come here, 
they live here, to tell you how they feel and 
how scared they are. And if you interpret any of 
this, other than fear- you need to take some 
classes in psychology and sociology these people 
are scared.  They’re coming here week after week 
begging you to listen to them, begging you to 
see them. Because our federal government made 
thamaldihide babies. The Tuskegee su - 
experiments were real. They just wanna be able 
here – to come here and talk. And you want to 
restrict their ability to talk? Is that real? I 
don’t believe any of you came to this job 
thinking that you were going to have to 
legislate on the first amendment.  Just don’t. 
Understand your role in their lives. They don’t 
come knocking at your house, they come here. And 
they say listen to me, see me, hear me, and you 
want to restrict that at this point? You guys 
are better than that. I’m shook. I came here 
from my front yard this morning. I was pulling 
weeds, you can see, and I realize the only thing 
you guys seem to be missing is that every single 
one of these people want to be heard and they 
don’t want to be forced. They - you are their 
only line of defense and – and I really hope 
you’ll take that into consideration. It isn’t 
about being Republican, Democrat, Libertarian; 
we’ve seen them all here. None of us are the 
same political party. All I can ask you to do is 
listen. That’s the only reason they come here.  
They want you to hear them. And it isn’t like 
they don’t have anything to think about in terms 
of historical precedence. They do. 
 
Thank you.  Next speaker please 
 
Judy Leslie L-E-S-L-I-E - First of all I want to 
– notice th – to help limit the spread of 
cordoravirus please adhere to social distancing. 
I want to let you know that none of you up there 
did this and so if you’re going to mandate one – 
one – mandate, then you should mandate them all. 
And you don’t – you don’t do that so why should 
we sit here and put our masks on when you don’t 
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LESLIE do the same thing. That’s – I’m just wha- 
another thing; this a warning - this a warning 
to all nurses, doctors, and anyone else who 
pushes the vaccine without telling you what is 
in the vaccine and how it can harm you. You will 
go on trial and you will serve time. Thank you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you.  Anybody else who has not spoken 

already.  So, I - you’ve already spoken ma’am 
and sir. 

  
UNIDENTIFIED I want to talk to you about seventy-two- 
  
KIRKPATRICK No- 
  
UNIDENTIFIED You cannot speak- 
  
UNIDENTIFED -number seventy-two - 
  
KIRKPATRICK You already had your chance, anybody has not 

spoken, please- 
  
UNIDENTIFIED It’s on the agenda- 
  
KIRKPATRICK Please, please ma’am. Mister Uehling go ahead. 

Come one. 
  
UNIDENTIFIED (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Mister Uehling, did you want to speak? Mister 

Uehling, please. Let him in, please. Go ahead 
sir. 

  
ED UEHLING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yes, - my - my name is Ed Uehling. I just find 
it incredible that – that -we’re – we’re 
actually considering that the government should 
be the one - arbit – arbit - arbiter of the 
truth? It’s just – it’s just beyond belief that 
we can even be thinking about that. Let’s just 
start with – with the basics. Everyone blames 
the pandemic for what happened. Ju - listen to 
the rhetoric. Everyone - the pandemic did this, 
the pandemic caused that. No, the pandemic 
caused the death of people that are old and who 
have – imm – immune compro – immune compromise 
systems. That’s what the – that’s what the 
pandemic does.  The shutdown is the disaster 
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UEHLING that has occurred in – in Clark County, in 
Nevada, in the United States.  The – an -and we 
don’t say that. It’s – it’s the shutdown that – 
for example, four hundred school age children in 
the entire United States have died from COVID. 
Even – even with the fake statistics that are 
coming out. Fa - four hundred school age 
children. Out of what, a population of eighty 
million? And – last year, seventeen – four 
hundred children in the United States translates 
to four children in Nevada. Nevada has one 
percent of the population of the country. So, 
four children in Nevada perhaps – schoolchildren 
died. Seventeen children committed suicide last 
year. In two thousand nineteen, only one child 
committed suicide. That’s due, not to the 
pandemic. The pandemic didn’t kill them.  The 
shutdown of our political leaders killed – 
killed – killed these people. They’re the ones 
responsible; the Governor, the School Board, the 
school – the school union. These are the people 
that killed these children. And – you can look 
at any statistic you want. And that’s what – the 
shutdown that is caused the problem. And the 
Government has a history of prescribing the 
wrong thing. You – you had up here earlier – 
about the – about the - the contagion of a – of 
a – of - psyo - psychopathic drugs. That was 
promoted by the – by the government, by our 
health – our health system and - and look - look 
what’s happened. And this goes – this is – this 
is very sad to see this happening. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, Mister Uehling. Any – anyone else 

that hasn’t spoke, please come forward now, 
okay. 

  
DANIEL BRAISTED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Good afternoon. Daniel Braisted, resident of the 
City of Las Vegas – again on item ninety-six. 
The thing to understand about science is that 
it’s complicated. Physics is not. Physics, we 
can get to Mars and back cause the laws are 
there. But science is so complicated because of 
your emotions. If I take a medical - tablet 
today but I have certain emotions, then it will 
react differently than somebody else. My 
heredity, my environments, what my mind is 



BCC 09/21/21   Public Comment 1      PAGE 33 

BRAISTED saying so – it – it’s I’m asking you to 
reconsider this – item. I presented pictures 
about live and blood – analysis at a past 
meeting and never heard any comments from it. I 
mentioned that – the future of medicine is the 
medicine of – of frequencies. And I quoted 
Einstein. And this is the device that I’m using. 
This used to be a mainframe with the Russians, 
and they – they helped to keep their - 
astronauts up in the nineteen eighties. It’s now 
shrunk down to this. What this can do is 
phenomenal. Yet, if you’re interested, let me 
know. I invited about sixty individuals in 
government to the Alternative Medical Conference 
at the Westgate about a month ago. And as far as 
I know, nobody attended that I recognized. Now, 
this is a group of people that are seeing 
medicine differently. They’re talking about 
frequencies. They’re talking about – different 
ways of scanning the body. There was an 
individual there that reversed cerebral palsy of 
his nine-month-old baby. His son is now thirty-
nine and he is - two black belts. But the 
outstanding – but I didn’t see any of you there. 
And like I mentioned the same in the City 
Counsel, I told the same thing to other – other 
groups. It’s - it’s sad. So, just letcha know 
that there are really no absolutes in science 
because it is so complicated. It brings in to so 
many different dimensions. So, I’m asking you to 
step - forward slowly on this idea.  Thank you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. 
  
OAK HILTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Name is Oak Hilts O-A-K H-I-L-T-S. We voted you 
in and as I watch, everybody is turning against 
you now. What - what happened? I watch, sitting 
here for few hours, you deciding to vote in many 
different issues. You must go home and study a 
lot. Getting information. Maybe some nights you 
don’t even sleep because you have to do the 
right thing. I’m not going to assume that you 
already made up my mind when you came here 
today. The banner here says it’s not too late 
until it is. Suppose I went to the – suppose the 
election day came. I had the ballot in my hand.  
I’m deciding how to vote issues. And there’s 
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HILTS only cons cons cons. And no pros for me to read. 
How do I decide? I need information. Am I in 
North Korea that I have to do what Kim Jong-tut 
tells me to do? Because I don’t have 
information. This is USA. I came to this country 
because I can think, I can express my opinion.  
Informations all available. I can read and 
decide myself whether to get vaccinated or not. 
Whether to talk about this person died after 
vaccination or not. We have freedom in this 
country. I’m sure you thought a lot. I’m not an 
intelligent person like you. You voted in 
because of who you are. Please listen to people.  
Don’t let them turn against you. Election is 
coming and we trusted you when we voted you in.  
Thank you. God bless you. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. Anyone else who 

has not spoke? 
  
RANDY RENE My name is Randy Rene. I recovered from COVID 

February Twenty Twenty. I’m not going to get a 
vaccine because I have antibodies but I’m being 
discriminated against. How many on this Board, 
you can raise your hand, whatever, belong to the 
Las Vegas Global Alliance? Just one? Only one?  
Did you guys have a party in August? Did it get 
cancelled because of COVID or did you get to go 
to the party? 

  
KIRKPATRICK M a’am if I could get you - 
  
RENE Were masks made to wear? 
  
KIRKPATRICK M a’am- 
  
RENE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Because we’re gonna get the film to find out. 
So, reading through the Las Vegas Global 
Alliance twenty twenty five strategic plan 
called Vision Twenty Five, using inciting lots 
of material from the U.S. Census Bureau, 
Southern Nevada labor force remains concentrated 
in the lower education levels. Oh, these are   
alerts when you’re reading through the 
documents. Twenty percent. Twenty-eight percent 
high school, twenty-five percent some college, 
eight percent graduate degree or higher. Our K 
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RENE through Twelve performance is rated the lowest 
in the nation. Education achievement in Clark 
County remains below state and national 
averages. Even reading UNLV science program’s in 
there, rated low. We’re talking science? What’s 
interesting is when looking at all these 
different Boards, I found this from going 
through the Governor’s workforce Board. So many 
members and so many people belong to so many 
different ones and we’re going to look at all of 
them. DETR, through the State of Nevada, has 
contracted with ID and Me. If you want your 
unemployment check, people like me that had a 
small business in Henderson, we want our PUA, we 
have to give our digital identity to a company 
to get our check. ID and Me’s contracted through 
– through the State of Nevala – Nevada.  We have 
to give our facial recognition, or we don’t get 
our check. Three pages of agreements and I won’t 
agree to them. Their the same company that will 
be bringing vaccine passport. Are you guys, is 
anybody here have any assets or any – anything I 
any of that? ID and Me has been in default with 
their business license in the State of Nevada 
since eight twenty-one of this year. I’ve been 
calling everyone and getting the nice loop calls 
that are state – that are statewide with all 
government departments when you try. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you, ma’am. Thank you. 
  
RENE (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Any - anyone else wishing to speak. 
  
RENE (UNINTELLIGIBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Ma’am. Anyone else – anyone else- 
  
RENE (UNINTELLIGBLE) 
  
KIRKPATRICK Anyone else wishing to speak. Please no 

clapping. Okay, let’s go next speaker, please. 
Come on. 

  
JOHN CARLO Can you give me some space, please? 
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KIRKPATRICK 
 

Yep, come on. Come right to the center and 
you’ll have plenty of space. Come on. Go ahead.  
Please state and spell your name for the record. 

  
JOHN CARLO 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

John Carlo may be running for office when I know 
these machines are working right. I’m here in 
the name of the great Governor of the universe, 
the Lord Jesus Christ. I quote to you one of the 
ten commandments which was in some of y’alls 
schoolrooms when you were growing up. Exodus 
Chapter Twenty, Verse Sixteen. Thou shall not 
bear false witness against thy neighbor. Let me 
– interpret is for you. Bearing false witness 
doesn’t mean that you lie. Bearing false witness 
means that you know the truth and you suppress 
the truth. So, God is on our side. Missus 
Kirkpatrick, I told – you told me outside that I 
could not drink in here. I could not drink my 
coffee and take off my mask. How come you have a 
coffee in front of you and you all have drinks 
in here when you told me I could not. The 
witness you heard – witnesses heard you say that 
your censorship of truth is becoming more 
evident hypocra- hypo – critical. How come you 
can drink in this room and you told me I could 
not. Your egos are grossly encroaching on 
constitutional rights. I’m asking the Chair to 
please follow the Nevada Revised Statute Two 
Forty-One of giving proper notice to the public 
of locations and times. The - this law says the 
meeting details should be posted in at least 
three prom – prominent places. It has been very 
difficult to even know the information that’s 
going – when the meetings are. This isn’t the 
first time Democrats and radical leftists have 
tried to silence freedom of speech. I fir - in 
my lifetime. First, I saw it when Canada and - 
hooked up with radical leftists tried to tell 
preachers that they could not preach against 
homosexuality. Second, I saw it when the 
Communist Party, undercover communists in the 
Democratic’s Party tried to say that public 
bodies could not pray in Jesus name. That was – 
that went to the Supreme Court in Two Thousand 
Fifteen, Greenfield versus – Stanly County. And 
now, I see another attempt of Democrats coming 
against our first amendment rights. You will not 
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CARLO come against our second amendment. I’m running 
out of time but each of you know that I’ma 
having a militia behind me and you will not stop 
that. We will – we – you – we feel under attack. 
You guys need to know we feel under attack and 
we will defend ourselves. And these police need 
to join us on our side. And we’re - what you 
should be doing is bringing the Southern Nevada 
Health District in here and giving us truthful 
and complete reports on the deaths and adverse 
reactions because that is a substantial public 
interest. 

  
KIRKPATRICK Thank you. Next speaker please. Seeing, anyone 

else wishing to speak? Seeing none we’re going 
to go ahead a close the public comment period 
and turn it over to you, Miss King. 
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